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RON MUNNERLYN, CORRIE H. PLATO,
DR. CAROLYN PRINCE, KEN ALLEN,

STEVE BLACKMON, AND ANTHONY WOODS

* Absent

Others Present: Mr. Dan McNiel, Herald-Advocate, and Ms. Ainsley Moore, Marlboro
County Finance Director

A copy of the agenda was emailed to Lynn McQueen of the Herald Advocate, and posted on
the front door of the William P. Wallace, Sr. Administration Building and on the county’s
website (www.marlborocounty.sc.gov).

A BUDGET WORK SESSION WAS HELD AT 3:30 P.M.

INVOCATION — Mr. Anthony Woods

APPROVAL OF AGENDA ITEMS

Motion made by Dr. Carolyn Prince, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to approve the
agenda as presented. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

PRESENTATIONS

GIFT TO MS. VIRGINIA McCRAW — RETIREMENT FROM THE MARIAN WRIGHT
EDELMAN PUBLIC LIBRARY




Page Two — May 4, 2015 County Council Meeting

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, asked Dr. Carolyn Prince and Mr. Ken Allen to come
forward, as well as Ms. Virginia McCraw, so they could recognize Ms. McCraw for her
years of service to Marlboro County. He stated that he had asked Dr. Prince to come
forward since she had worked closely with Ms. McCraw, and Mr. Allen because Ms.
Virginia resides in his district. Chairman Munnerlyn stated that Ms. McCraw served as
Director of the Marian Wright Edelman Public Library and thanked her for her dedicated
service. He also stated that she was a tough fighter for the new bookmobile which is finally
becoming a reality. A clock was presented to Ms. McCraw by Marlboro County Council.

Dr. Carolyn Prince stated that she and Ms. McCraw worked together for some time at the
School District and that Ms. McCraw assisted in the opening of the new library about five
years ago. Dr. Prince stated that Ms. McCraw has worked very hard to provide projects that
benefit citizens in our county of all ages and stated that the library is about much more than
just books. Dr. Prince stated that Ms. McCraw also had our current Library Director as her
intern. Dr. Prince thanked Ms. McCraw for all of the wonderful things she has done for
citizens in our county and for all of the work with grant writing. She stated that she hoped
that she would enjoy her retirement because she has earned it.

Councilman Ken Allen stated that he did not know of any other person who had worked so
hard and that her efforts would be enjoyed by many for years to come. He wished Mec.
McCraw the very best in her retirement.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, suggested that they meet in executive session to discuss a
legal issue.

Motion made by Mr. Willie Gladden, seconded by Mr. Jason Steen, to enter into
executive session to discuss a legal matter. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

After approximately 10 minutes in executive session, a motion was made by Mr. Jason
Steen, seconded by Mr. Anthony Woods, to leave executive session. Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that no votes were taken and no decisions were made.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES — April 14, 2015

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, asked if there were any comments on the minutes or
suggested changes or additions. There were none.

Motion made by Dr. Carolyn Prince, seconded by Mr. Anthony Woods, to approve the
minutes of April 14, 2015 as presented. Vote in favor: Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Mr. Jason
Steen, Dr. Carolyn Prince, Mr. Ken Allen, Mr. Willie Gladden, Mr. Steve Blackmon,
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and Mr. Anthony Woods. Abstain: Ms. Corrie Plato (not present at meeting). Vote:
7/0/1. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

ORDINANCE # 735 — AN ORDINANCE TO ADOPT THE ANNUAL BUDGET AND TO
MAKE APPROPRIATIONS FOR MARLBORO COUNTY FOR THE FISCAL YEAR
BEGINNING JULY 1, 2015 AND ENDING JUNE 30, 2016 — SECOND READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that this was the second reading for this Ordinance.
He recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make additional comments on this
Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance is being presented for a second reading of the budget
for fiscal year 2015-2016 which was presented to members of Council earlier in the day. He
stated that the public hearing will be held in June when Council will be asked to consider the
third reading.

Chairman Munnerlyn thanked staff for their hard work and presentation of the proposed
budget earlier in the day and asked if there were any questions or comments. There were

none.

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Mr. Steve Blackmon, to approve
the second reading of Ordinance # 735 — An Ordinance to adopt the annual budget and
to make appropriations for Marlboro County for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2015
and ending June 30, 2016. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

ORDINANCE # 736 - AN ORDINANCE TO APPROVE THE CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PLAN FOR MARLBORO COUNTY FOR THE PERIOD OF FY 2016-
2020 - SECOND READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that this was a second reading of this Ordinance. He
recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make additional comments on this
Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance will approve an unfunded Capital Improvement Plan
to reflect costs to include repairs to public buildings or construction of new buildings, airport
expenses, and detention center improvements.  We are not required to fund this plan, but
we do have to have one in place.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that members of Council heard from the Administrator at the
budget work session as to how all of this works and asked if there were any questions or
comments. There were none.
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Motion made by Mr. Willie Gladden, seconded by Dr. Carolyn Prince, to approve the
second reading of Ordinance # 736 — an Ordinance to approve the Capital
Improvement Plan for Marlboro County for the period of FY 2016-2020. Vote in
favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

ORDINANCE # 737 — AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING MARLBORO COUNTY TO
CONTINUE AN AGREEMENT WITH THE MARLBORO COUNTY RESCUE SQUAD
PROVIDING PARMEDIC LEVEL EMERGENCY SERVICE AND TRANSFER
SERVICE THROUGHOUT MARLBORO COUNTY — SECOND READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance as presented would keep the agreement between
Marlboro County and the Marlboro County Rescue Squad as it is currently for one year with
an option for a two year renewal. Mr. Haynes stated that with the local hospital closing,
Marlboro County Rescue Squad folks thought that there would not be any big changes but
now that the hospital has closed, they are not so sure about how this will affect their
services. The parties have agreed to renew for one year as the contract reads currently with
an option to revisit and renegotiate or renew for an additional two years.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that Council appreciates everything that the rescue folks do for
us and it means a lot that they are willing to work with us.

Motion made by Mr. Ken Allen, seconded by Dr. Carolyn Prince, to approve the
second reading of Ordinance # 737 — an Ordinance authorizing Marlboro County to
continue an agreement with the Marlboro County Rescue Squad providing paramedic
level emergency service and transfer service throughout Marlboro County. Vote in
favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

RESOLUTION # 05-15-01 — A RESOLUTION RATIFYING A MUTUAL AID
AGREEMENT BETWEEN FLORENCE COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE AND THE
MARLBORO COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Resolution.

Mr. Haynes stated that the Mutual Aid Agreement was included behind the Resolution in the
agenda packets and may be viewed in its entirety. He stated that counties often times enter
into these types of agreements to assist one another in the case of an emergency. We have
these types of agreements with other counties and would recommend approval.



Page Five — May 4, 2015 County Council Meeting

Motion made by Mr. Jason Steen, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to approve Resolution
# 05-15-01 — A Resolution ratifying a Mutual Aid Agreement Between the Florence
County Sheriff’s office and the Marlboro County Sheriff’s office.  Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

A PROCLAMATION FOR PEACE OFFICER’S MEMORIAL DAY — MAY 15,2015

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that this was a Proclamation for consideration
designating May 15, 2015 as Pace Officer’'s Memorial Day in memory of all law
enforcement officers who have lost their lives in the line of duty and would require that all
flags on county buildings be flown at half-staff on May 15", Chairman Munnerlyn asked if
there were any questions or comments. There were none.

Motion made by Mr. Steve Blackmon, seconded by Mr. Ken Allen, to approve the
Proclamation for Peace Officer’s Day to be recognized on May 15, 2015. Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

A PROCLAMATION DESIGNATING THE SECOND FULL WEEK IN MAY AS
MARLBORO COUNTY WOMEN’S LUNG HEALTH WEEK

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that this Proclamation could be read in its entirety by
viewing the agenda packet and stated that this Proclamation would designate the second full
week in May as Marlboro County Women’s Lung Health Week in order to encourage all
residents of Marlboro County to learn more about the detection and treatment of lung
cancer. He asked if there were any questions or comments. There were none.

Motion made by Mr. Jason Steen, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to adopt

Proclamation designating the second full week in May as Marlboro County Women’s
Lung Health Week. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

DISCUSSION OF LOCAL HOSPITAL CLOSING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that our local hospital has now been closed as of
Thursday, April 30, 2015. He stated that he was a member of a task force that has met in the
last couple of weeks and the task force is concerned with helping any one facilitate a
hospital here whether it is McLeod or Scotland.  Chairman Munnerlyn stated that people
are concerned and anxious and he understood that, but stated that those hospitals have done
a study to consider the market place in this community to see if they could operate it. He
stated that this was a business decision for these folks and with that being said that McLeod
and Scotland have stated that they cannot lose money and put at risk their other rural
facilities. Chairman Munnerlyn stated that with that being said, he had asked Mr. Jim
Haynes, County Administrator, to review the history of Marlboro Park Hospital.

Mr. Jim Haynes stated that he had rescarched the history of Marlboro Park IHospital and
found that Marlboro General Hospital began as a not-for-profit company, which was a
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locally controlled facility. According to the plaque on the front door of the Administration
office building, the facility was dedicated in 1929 by the people of Marlboro County with
assistance from the Duke Endowment until 1984. Mr. Haynes stated that in 1984 the not-
for-profit was sold to a for-profit company, Hospital Corporation of America and then
subsequently sold to CHS in 2008.

Mr. Haynes stated that his findings noted that proceeds from the original sale were placed in
a trust called Marlboro County General Hospital Charity, which filings now show total
assets of over $7,000,000.00. This charity was never an organization that was controlled by
Marlboro County Council. He stated that the current officers of the Charity were Jane
Rogers, Chair; Barry Avent, Vice-Chair; Joe Breeden, Treasurer; and Rhett Covington,
Secretary.

Mr. Haynes stated that he found two 990 filings on two companies, one being the Marlboro
County General Hospital Charity which has over $7,000,000.00 in assets and list local
Bennettsville addresses for contacts. The other, Marlboro General Hospital reflected that it
had assets of more than $4,000,000.00 and stated that he was unsure if these two are related
in any way.

Mr. Haynes stated that Marlboro County Council was not involved in the sale of the
Marlboro General Hospital in any way, nor did Council receive any funds from the sale. He
stated that grants were made by the Marlboro County General Hospital Charity to Marlboro
County General Hospital, Scotland County Hospital, Frances Marion University Nurses
Scholarships, and McLeod Health Foundation. He stated that the other charity made
similar grants to Northeastern Technical College, Richmond Community College, MGH
Emergency Relief Fund, Pee Dee Red Cross, and McLeod Health Foundation.

Mr. Haynes stated that again none of this was approved by the County Council in any way
and this has been confirmed with the Charity Foundation. He stated that any contributions
made by the Charity must be made on behalf and for the benefit of Marlboro County
citizens.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that the county has no control of the hospital. He stated that the
monies from the sale of the old Marlboro General Hospital are being properly used but the
law tells them how and for what purpose they may use these funds. Chairman Munnerlyn
stated that he felt that money and resources could certainly influence decisions about a
medical facility here and that Marlboro County Council will do whatever it can to help keep
a facility open here in Marlboro County. He stated that Council had met in Executive
Session and would consider taking action to donate the old Winn-Dixie building and site to a
qualified medical provider to operate a stand along facility or a mini hospital on the
condition that it be a not-for-profit operation. Chairman Munnerlyn also stated that the
Hospital foundation has agreed to upgrade the facility and that this has been confirmed in
writing in a letter to the Editor which has been sent to the local paper.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.



Page Seven — May 4, 2015 County Council Meeting

Motion made by Dr. Carolyn Prince, seconded by Mr. Jason Steen, to donate the
Winn-Dixie building and site to a qualified medical provider for the purpose of
operating a stand-alone emergency room or a new hospital, with one of the
requirements being that the qualified medical provider must be a not-for-profit
operation. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

Dr. Carolyn Prince asked that the history of Marlboro Park Hospital be printed in the paper
since the sale of the Marlboro General occurred more than 30 years ago and did not involve
Marlboro County Council.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that was a good idea because people in the community are very
upset that we now no longer have a hospital.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any additional comments or questions. There were
none.
APPOINTMENT TO BOARDS & COMMISSIONS

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, opened the floor for any appointments to Boards and
Commissions.

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to appoint Mr.
Griffin Driggers to the Planning Commission to represent District 8. Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

FINANCE DEPARTMENT — MS. AINSLEY A. MOORE

Ms. Ainsley Moore, Finance Director, reported due to the change in the meeting schedule,
she was unable to give a report on revenue and expenses for the month of April due to their
not receiving all of the appropriate bank statements needed to reconcile April’s postings.
She stated that once all verifications have been received, she would provide members of
Council with reports on expenses and revenue as of the end of April.

Ms. Moore stated that the Senate is scheduled to begin discussing the budget today. She
stated that the Senate Finance Committee provided no increase in the Local Government
Fund and that the LGF mirrors’ the House version of the budget remaining at
$212,000,000.00 with $12,500,000.00 of the total being funded with nonrecurring, or one
time, revenue. She stated that she would continue to monitor legislation on the LGF issue.

Ms. Moore asked if there were any questions or comments. There were none.

Chairman Munnerlyn thanked Ms. Moore for her report and for all of staff’s hard work on
the budget.
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ADMINSTRATOR'’S REPORT — MR. JIM HAYNES, COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. Jim Haynes stated that he first wanted to thank Ms. Ainsley Moore for the numerous
hours spend in putting the numbers of the proposed budget together. He stated that she had
spent double duty and he very much appreciated her help with all of this as she continued to
meet his various demands for responses on other things.

Mr. Haynes also stated that he had received a 34 page letter from the SC Department of
Health and Human Services about a number of deficiencies. He stated that the county
currently provides and maintains the buildings which house the Health Department,
Department of Social Services, and other facilities. He stated that the buildings have
problems with one of them being they still have the original roofs on them and the buildings
were built back in the late 70s. Mr. Haynes stated that he had requested a priority list from
two different departments but has not yet received these lists. He promised that he would
have staff begin the basic cleaning and maintenance.

Dr. Carolyn Prince stated that once requests like these are received that staff should get an
estimate of the costs and sends the estimate to the Legislative Delegation and let them know
that we cannot afford to make the needed repairs.

Mr. Haynes stated that he understood this and stated that he tried to explain to the folks
when he met with them problems with the funding of the Local Government Fund. He
stated that no one really wants to hear this.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that staff received a letter from Senator Gerald Malloy some
time ago after we forwarded to them our PARD Grant application and stated that it was
because of Senator Malloy that it was not signed. Chairman Munnerlyn stated that these
funds in the amount of $50,000.00 will wind up going to another county because of politics
and stated that he was very disappointed about this.

Mr. Willie Gladden stated that he had talked with Representative Patricia Henegan and she
advised him that a meeting had been scheduled with Senator Malloy on May 5 to discuss
this and other things.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that we would hope for the best and see what happens.

Recognition of Employees — The following employees are recognized with five or more
years of service to Marlboro County through the month April: Teresa Burgess (12 years);
Christopher Byers (10 years); Clara Cloer (17 years); Lewis Cooper (19 years); Arthur
Hamer (16 years); Warren McColl (8 years); Curtiss McDuffie (17 years); Sharon Thomas
(9 years); and Ann White (17 years).

Notice of Drafting for Amendments to Solid Waste Management - Staff received a
Notice of Drafting for amendments to R.61-107.279, Solid Waste Management: Used Oil.
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The Department is proposing to amend R.61-107.279 by removing the requirement for used
oil marketers to obtain a permit as specified in Subpart H, Section 297.73, as well as other
changes. Interested persons may submit their comments in writing to Jana White at the S.C.
Department of Health and Environmental Control, Bureau of Land and Waste Management,
2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201 or to whitejm@dhec.sc.gov not later than May 26,
2015 at 5:00 p.m.

Foreclosure Action naming Marlboro County as Defendant — Staff received notice of a
foreclosure action in which Marlboro County Clerk of Court has been included as a named
defendant. The action was brought by Green Tree Servicing, LLC against Randy and
Crystal Johnson and Marlboro County Clerk of Court for the failure to pay payments as
promised. The Marlboro County Clerk of Court’s office was listed as a Defendant because
of a restitution judgment filed of record which predates the mortgage. Our County Attorney,
Harry Easterling, Jr., has stated that he can push the issue but the amount of the restitution
judgment is less than $1,000.00 and may not be due to the County per se. The county
attorney stated that he thought the defendants have left the county so after they lose the
house, he believes there will be little leverage to collect this debt.

Dogs -. Stated that there had been two folks bitten by pitt bulls. One victim was bitten on
the left hand which did not require any medical attention, but the other victim was bitten on
his right leg and received treatment from McLeod Medical Center in Florence, SC. One of
the victims shot one dog and killed him due to the attack. The other dog has been
quarantined by the Humane Society and DHEC has been notified.

SCAC 2015 Board of Directors Scholarship - Staff has received notification from the SC
Association of Counties that Ms. Susan S. Boyd, who attends Marlboro County High
School, was chosen as the recipient of the SCAC’s 2015 Board of Directors Scholarship.
Ms. Boyd is the daughter of Coach Dean and Leigh Boyd. An award ceremony will be held
at the Marlboro County High School Awards ceremony on Tuesday, May 26, and Chairman
Munnerlyn has been asked to make the presentation to Ms. Boyd on behalf of the SC
Association of Counties.

PARD Application -  Staff is working with our Legislators to determine why we have yet
to receive any word on our PARD application that was signed by (then) Representative
Munnerlyn in November of 2014. This application was for just under $50,000.00 and was
to begin the upgrades and renovations of the old Blenheim Gym.

Morgue Needs -  Staff advised that due to the closing of Marlboro Park Hospital, it has
had to make plans for the use of another county’s morgue. Previously the Coroner had used
the Hospital morgue, but he has been notified that it will no longer be available.

Electric Vehicle Charging Station — Staff is beginning the process of installing an electric
vehicle charging station in the new parking lot. This station may really be for the folks who
may pass through our county and be in need of a vehicle charge. The County will be listed
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on websites used by the electric vehicle owners and may at least represent a bit of positive
publicity.

Landscaping at the Administration office - Adams Landscaping will be handling the
landscaping at the Administration offices and this is expected to begin around mid-May. [t
is estimated to take approximately one month to complete.

2015 National Day of Prayer Gathering - Please be reminded that the 2015 National Day
of Prayer Gathering will be held on the courthouse lawn on Thursday, May 7, 2015
beginning at 5:45 p.m.

CPR and AED Training - CPR and AED training sessions have been scheduled for May
[1-14 and May 18-21, 2015 for all county employees who wish to participate. All
employees are encouraged to participate in this training but it is certainly not mandatory.
The training will consist of one day and there are eight days from which to choose. The
training will be held at the Marlboro County Rescue Squad hut on Ballpark Street and will
begin each day on the dates above at 9:00 a.m. If any of you here would like to participate,
please contact Ms. Patricia Bundy so that she can schedule a date for you. The instructors
have asked that we limit each session to about 12 participants.

NACo Annual Conference - The NACo’s 80" Annual Conference is scheduled for July 10-
13, 2015 at the Charlotte Convention Center. Please let Ms. Patricia Bundy know if you
plan to attend so that she may assist with your registration and reservations.

SCAC’s 48" Annual Conference - The SCAC’s 48" Annual Conference will be held at
Hilton Head from August 1-5, 2015. Please let Ms. Patricia Bundy know if you plan to
attend so that the appropriate reservations may be made for you.

RECOGNITION OF CITIZEN’S REQUEST BEFORE COUNCIL

No citizens signed up to speak.

RECOGNITION OF COUNCIL MEMBERS

Anthony Woods — stated that he hoped to have some good news to report at the next
Council meeting but until then he would keep things to himself. He reported that all was
good in Clio.

Corrie Plato — No comments.

Jason Steen - stated that he had received several complaints about the trash trucks and how
that they are trashing up our roads. He stated that the county works hard to keep our roads
clean and for these folks to let trash fly out of their trucks was a huge problem. He stated
that he had talked with Mr. Haynes about this and hopes to get this looked into.
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Mr. Steen stated that the PARD grant application should have been signed and stated that if
it is signed at this late date that it would place a hardship on our folks to get it done.

Dr. Carolyn Prince — stated that she would like to echo what has been stated about the
PARD grant application situation and stated that she would be calling Representative
Patricia Henegan about this tomorrow.

Dr. Prince stated that the county should work on getting a morgue of its own. She stated
that in cases of homicide the chain of command is crucial and we needed to have control of
that. She stated that staff set up a meeting with the Coroner to look at space at the Justice
Complex in having a morgue there.  She stated that it was nice that other counties have
offered assistance to us but that we needed our own and did not need to depend upon another
county for this service. She did state that she appreciated the fact that something had been
worked out temporarily.

Dr. Prince stated that she hoped that the foundation will want to work with the county to
provide a medical emergency care center t our citizens. She stated that everyone should stay
well.

Steve Blackmon — thanked all who have worked on the PARD grant application and all
efforts in this regard. He stated that he hoped that the ones that could make the decision on
this would do the right thing. He stated that there was no reason that they should not. He
stated that Blenheim has been waiting for a long time and that it was time for something to
be done.

Ken Allen — supports Council’s position on the PARD grant application. He stated that the
delegation was showing pettiness and it just wasn’t right.

Willie Gladden — stated that he talked with Dana Moore about the annual turkey giveaway
since the Piggly Wiggly has closed. He stated that a group would be meeting in September
to try to keep this going. He stated that there were others that contributed products to this
project such as Pepsi and he hoped that they could keep it going.

Mr. Gladden stated that he really would like for staff to check into the county being able to
tax independent contractors who reside and conduct business in the county. He stated that
the City does this and brings in revenue. He stated that the county should be able to do this
as well.

Mr. Gladden stated that staff should look at the Detention Center and the monies received
from the canteen to see how they are being handled and spent.

Mr. Gladden stated that our roads were becoming an issue. He stated that 4 ¥ miles from U-
Tot’Em to Adamsville Road, there are dirt roads and gravel roads down there with major
problems and we cannot do anything about them. He stated that this was a problem.
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Chairman Munnerlyn stated that the County Transportation Committee has public meetings
from time to time and they advertise these in the paper. He stated that these citizens should
appear at the meetings and voice their concerns.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, and Ms. Patricia
Bundy, Clerk to Council, to work on setting up the Recreation Ad-Hoc committee meeting
for Monday, May 18, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.

NON-AGENDA ITEMS

No items were heard.
ADJOURN

Motion made by Mr. Willie Gladden, seconded by Mr. Jason Steen, to adjourn the
meeting. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:05 p.m.

(SEAL)

JR0On Munnerlyn, Chairman
Marlboro County Council

RJXZMLN\- b~
Patricia M. Bundy, Clerk
Marlboro County Council

ATTEST:

Adopted: June 9, 2015



